
 
  
 
  

 
 
April 20, 2022 

Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools and Healthy at Work 
 
Transportation: 
• We have had some minor work on our buses completed.   
 
 
Facilities: 
• We continue to hold meetings with Hayes and Associates and contractor on NPS cafeteria/kitchen project every 

Tuesday at 10:00 am. The delivery time on items is looking much better.  
• We will be closing the cafeteria on May 23rd.  
• The mobile kitchen will arrive for set up on June 2nd. We will also need to rent a propane tank for the unit. The 

contractor will begin prepping the area for the mobile kitchen on May 23rd. 
• Have received a bid to paint the courtyard area at NPS before putting in new LED lights in what will become their 

cafeteria area at the start of school next year.  
• The Stadium will be inspected by structural engineer on Thursday April 14th. He will complete a report for the 

board concerning the conditions of the stadium. 
• Mr. Watts has requested painting outside the Welcome Center, power washing, etc…. We are currently getting 

bids on these items as well.  
• Over Spring Break, Ms. Baldwin was able to do some needed adjustment to our facility storage areas on the 4th 

floor. 
• You have the quote from ASTI on the asbestos abatement at NPS. 
• Owner/Contractor agreement needs to be approved at this meeting. 
• There are applicants for the Lead Maintenance and Grounds/Maintenance positions. Interviews will be conducted 

in the upcoming days to determine if applicants meet our criteria or will need to remain open. 
• Mr. Hayes will be at the May 11th work session to discuss HB678 and the issues we need to consider before 

agreeing to this approach on our facility projects. 
 
 
Safe Schools 
• Met with Greg Buckler of Campbell County Emergency Management. We will be meeting in the near future to 

begin our work on our district Emergency Management Plan and the Reunification Plan. I will be meeting with the 
Campbell County Emergency Management, Greg Buckler, to review their Emergency Operations Center as well as 
staff. I will be working with them, as well as others, on the district reunification plan.  

• Ms. Kaeph and myself were invited to NHS by Ms. Fatsy and Mr. Green to participate in a faculty meeting 
concerning Trauma which really centered around the well-being of the staff and ways to cope with stress at this 
time of the year.  
 


